
Annual General Meeting – 7th March 2012
Committee Members Present:  Neville, Chris, Ray, Joyce, Sandra, Barbara
Members Present: 20.

1) Apologies – Will (Treasurer) 
2) Minutes of the last AGM held on the 10th March 2011.
Everyone was given time to read the Minutes and Shirley proposed them to be correct and Eileen Seconded.

3) Matters Arising from the Minutes.

Mike complimented Sandra on the articles that had been put in the Woolston Courier.  It was also confirmed that posters about the WDHS had now been put up in the Woolston Neighbourhood Hub and Battery Lane notice board.
4) Chairman’s Report on Membership.
Neville reported that we now have 31 Full Members, 47 Concession & 20 Life Members. 
Ray thanked the people who help deliver the newsletters.

Ray agreed to give Sandra the membership forms to enable her to keep the WDHS email distribution list up-to-date.  It was also suggested that a shared email address would be advantageous.

5) Treasurers Report
Will had completed a report which was read out by Chris. It stated that the Society had recorded a small loss of less than £4 for the financial year ending December 2011.  In previous years the Trading Hut activities had generated funds to cover running costs of the Society and the Annual Show, but this year the Show generated a profit of £287, which has covered the shortfall, the reduced levels of income from Trading Hut activities and subscriptions.
All income streams apart from the Show were down from previous years

· Trading Hut profit down by £127 to £516.14

· Bedding Plant profit down by £20 to £62.86

· Hyacinth profit down by £26 to £52.17

· Subscriptions down by £58 to £241

· Annual Show up from -£232.35 to £286.95

The Show income streams were up due to more exhibit fees and raffle/tombola sales reflecting the hard work by everyone involved, especially in securing quality prizes and selling tickets.  We also benefited from not having to contribute to the marquee this year and as a result the show profit was the best ever recorded.
Other expenses were roughly in line with previous years, the heaviest burden being the insurance.
Looking forward to the current year should see some improvement in profitability as the repairs to the roof will have been fully depreciated reducing our operating costs by £290.  We have a healthy cash balance, adequate stock and well equipped Trading Hut.  We need to generate increased membership and turnover to redress the falls of last year.
Shirley said she had rang Blue Fin Insurance, the company Battery Lane Allotments use and they will do the same cover for less than we currently pay.  Shirley gave the details to Neville who agreed to ring them.

Barbara asked why we had so much in our current account.  Neville said it was to cover the large outgoings we had at the beginning of the year, e.g. Insurance and stock.
6) Trading Hut Secretaries Report.
Neville reported that sales were down with less turnover.  There were reduced lines, the lastest being Yellow Sulphur.
Lining the roof with hardboard and painting it white has been a success and so far the canes aren’t splitting, but we will have to wait until the summer months to be sure.
The stock take has now been altered to keep a running total.  The number of orders from Taylors, our main supplier, have been reduced due to the high delivery charge.  Smaller amounts are ordered to keep the stock fresh, but this puts the price up.
There is a ½ price sale of old stock in the Hut.  It was suggested that a notice informing people could be put up in the Hut.

The smallest amount now sold is 1 kilo as opposed to ½ kilo.
Although profit margins are set at 10% they show at a greater percentage due to plant sales etc., that aren’t shown as purchases.
We are now selling Enviromesh, Netting and Seaweed Fertiliser.  There is now a receipt book in the Hut for members who require one.
Neville was asked if he had looked at sourcing the stock from other suppliers.  He said he had been given details of another supplier and now gets small amounts from places like J.T.F.
It was pointed out that it isn’t always the best solution to buy on price alone.  We source good stock such as Leamington’s, there have been complaints about poor compost from cheaper places. 

7) Resignation and Appointment of Officers.

Chris asked the floor whether they were prepared to vote en-block for the whole of the Committee to continue. Mike Adams proposed re-election and Shirley seconded.  Chris then asked if anyone would like to join the committee and there were no volunteers.  The committee will remain the same for the next year.
8) Agenda Items: 
Membership Fee for 2013.  It was agreed that the fees should remain the same.
Hut Opening Hours:  It was agreed that the Trading Hut should open on Thursdays 6pm-7pm, as before. 
Changed to Stock, if any:  Yellow Sulphur has been withdrawn.  Old stock to be sold at ½ price.  
WDHS Show.
Chris advised that last year Friends of Woolston Park covered the cost of the show marquee via a grant.  This grant can’t be claimed for 3 consecutive years, therefore we will be applying for the grant this year.  We are currently in the process of putting the claim in and are hopeful that we will be successful.  Next year neither ourselves or Friends of Woolston Park will be eligible for the grant, but there may be other organisations who use the marquee who could apply.
9) Any Other Business.
Nothing was raised
As there was no other business the meeting closed at 8.20pm and everyone went to enjoy the wine and cheese which had been prepared by the Committee.  
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